Greensboro Free Library Trustee Meeting

Unapproved Minutes

March 27, 2018

Present:  Hal Gray, Becky Arnold, Carol Reynolds, Virginia Lapierre, Lise Armstrong, Stephanie Thomson, John Miller, Mary Metcalf, Debbie Kasper, Emily Purdy

Absent:  Rosann Hickey, Donna Jenckes

1.  Meeting called to order at 4:06.

2.  No revisions to the agenda

3.  Minutes of the February 2018 meeting were approved as corrected- in item #9, 3 Trustee positions were open to be filled at Town Meeting.

4.  Librarian’s Report:  The lift people have inspected the lift.  Discussion involving e-rate funding was held.  Internet upgrade discussion was held.  Mary will be gone for about 2 months leaving the library in the capable hands of Debbie, Emily, Jan Travers, Carol and Virginia.

5.  Youth Librarian’s Report:  The summer programming is taking shape with the theme being Libraries Rock- a focus on geology and music.  Emily welcomes ideas and presenter suggestions.  A microscope was ordered and received.  It was suggested that a book box be placed at the Mountain View Country Club.

6.  Fundraising Report:  Updates on the spring newsletter and the summer raffle were shared.  Further discussion and review will be held at our April meeting.

7.  Treasurer’s Report:  Donna Jenckes will continue to serve an ex-officio role.  Bookkeeping responsibilities will be coordinated with Lise Armstrong and a community member- Gary Circosta.

8.  Maintenance Report:  Ken Johnston will continue to help with library maintenance.

9.  Chairman’s Report:   The trustee training session was well received by attendees.  Three areas of interest have been identified:   by-law review, strategic planning and website revision. Trustees were asked to review each and be ready to discuss and form small committees at the next meeting.  An attorney for the Trustees needs to be sought out.  A task calendar will be developed and circulated.  Becky has been reviewing Little Green Light software for fundraising needs.  A gift policy needs to be developed.  A library brochure needs to be created as well.  The Town Hall is the designated emergency shelter for the town.  A question as to whether an audit of the library can be done during the town’s audit was raised.

10. Other business:  Volunteers are still needed, particularly for the summer months.  Contact Debbie Kasper for further information.

11.  Adjourned at 5:26.

Submitted by Carol Reynolds  

